
Dear Dr. Kirk-Davidoff, 
 
we are pleased about the acceptance of the paper and submit a final version of the 
manuscript. We followed your suggestion and modified the sentence in question. Besides 
some changes in the acknowledgements the rest of the text is unchanged to the earlier 
version.  
 
With best regards, 
Uwe Mikolajewicz 


